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#ThankyouThursday - North Locality District Nurses and Admin Team 
 
With a caseload of over 900, the Community Nursing Teams that serve in the North Locality and the administration staff that support them, have been working tirelessly to continue to look after their patients during COVID-19. 
 
Their Locality Lead Debbie Debie Emery tells us why she could not be prouder of the strength and determination the team has shown during these unprecedented times.
 
“I have worked with the North Community Nurses and Administration Teams since November 2019 when I became Team Leader and to say this is a busy team is an understatement, even on a normal day to day basis, let alone during a pandemic. 
 
It goes without saying that we have faced many challenges in the way in which we can deliver care during the coronavirus.
 
We have had reduced staffing levels, increased demand on services, additional checks on patients prior to visits to carry out symptom checks and ensuring nurses who need PPE are supplied with it. 
 
Despite this the way in which everyone has come together to support each other and continue to provide the highest possible care for their patients is testament to the amazing individuals and team players they are. This includes the invaluable support we have had from colleagues who have been re-deployed from other services to help cope with the rise in demand. 

We have regular morning meetings via teams with our Rapid Response Team, Matrons, COPD nurses and Palliative Care staff to discuss our patients and see where they may benefit from input from other services. This has been invaluable in providing a more seamless approach to patient care for both the patient and the staff delivering the care and has ensured we have made each contact count. 
 
As well as carrying out their normal day to day visits the teams have been collecting and making food packages for their most vulnerable patients and giving them and their families the extra emotional support and reassurances they need at this time. 
 
It goes without saying that all of this has had a huge emotional impact on the team too. 
 
Many of the patients we see and speak to have been on our caseload for a long time so inevitably we have built up relationships with them. Seeing them unwell and in some cases having to say goodbye has been incredibly difficult for the nurses but the kindness and empathy they have shown each other has been heart-warming. 
 
I’d also like to mention the generosity and spirt of the local community who have been sending in hand creams, wash bags for uniforms and lots of delicious cakes and treats to keep our team going – this has been very much appreciated. 
 
I feel extremely proud to work in such a wonderful community and lead such a hardworking, compassionate and professional team. We have had highs and lows but we are all supporting each other through the difficult times knowing that there will be an end to this one day. 
 
For everything you do – thank you. 
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